Edward C. Pease

446 Mill Creek Lane/PO Box 996

Trinidad, California 95570

To:
Trinidad City Council: Steve Ladwig, Jack West, Tom Davies, 

Dave Grover, Richard Clompus
CC:
Eli Naffah, city manager

FR:
Ted Pease & Brenda Cooper 
RE:
Proposed Water Pipeline

Date:
Jan. 25, 2021

As Trinidad residents who love this community and the pristine beauty and open coastline and forest that drew us here nearly 24 years ago, we urge the City Council to send the strongest possible “NO!” message regarding a proposed water pipeline linking the Trinidad area to the Humboldt Bay Municipal Water District (HBMWD).

In times of drought and with the prospect of worse to come, we understand the temptation to consider how a water pipeline would ease the city’s water woes. But the costs — not only financial — of that water will be the destruction of the qualities that all of us love about living and working here. 

Once unlimited (untreated) water is available, forested hillsides from Moonstone to Big Lagoon that are now unsuited for development suddenly become prime building lots, and the area will be prime for a development boom. Such development would destroy the Trinidad area, and make us just another bustling California coastal town. 

With new housing and neighborhoods and people come other costs not only to the undeveloped character of our town and the surrounding area, but in terms of infrastructure like roads and utilities. Demand for a sewage treatment plant would be inevitable, because these hillsides and aquifers can’t handle more septic systems, and our shores would quickly become ruined by the additional polluted runoff. The development that will inevitably spring up along a water pipeline will make concerns about a Hyatt hotel and a Highway 101 interchange look like small potatoes.
As we have said previously, one of the challenges to the Trinidad’s leaders and residents — perhaps our most important task — is the protection and stewardship of the qualities of this coast and this small community that drew us all here in the first place. Every change that we permit has the potential to whittle away, bit by bit, what we love about this town and surrounding area. We urge the City Council to think long and hard about the irreversible long-term impacts of decisions like this one. We need to look for sustainable and minimally impactful solutions, and take a long view in recognition of our responsibilities of stewards of this place.
Thank you for all you do in service to this town. We don’t tell you often enough (if at all) how much we value the time and effort and energy that you put in, gratis, on behalf of this town.


